
Hello friends, 

Hope all is well with you! As I sit here and watch the final round of the Players 
Championship on this glorious Mothers Day, I can’t help but think about our 
Players Championship, the ECI only 7 days away.  
 
It was a long winter, filled with snow, more snow, and yes, more snow. Thank god 
it’s over. About a month ago I was promoted to head boys varsity basketball 
coach at Fairfield Ludlowe High School. Very excited about the opportunity to 
build our program in the coming years and hopefully compete for conference and 
state titles!  
 
Speaking of titles, I woud love to win another this week at the ECI. It’s one of my 
favorite events on the calendar all year long. It won’t be easy with some great 
players in the field as always, but I will give it my best and prepare the best I can 
this week.  
 
Looking forward to seeing everyone in a few days. Safe travels! 
 
John Dailey 


